Commission Minutes February 7, 2022
The Board of Washington County Commission met in regular session on Monday, February 7, in the commission room at the Washington County Courthouse. Members present were Scott Zabokrtsky, 1st District Commissioner, David Willbrant, 2nd District Commissioner, and Raleigh Ordoyne, 3rd District Commissioner. Diana L Svanda, County Clerk recorded minutes. 

Scott Zabokrtsky called the meeting to order at 8:15 AM followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Consent Agenda:
Payroll & Bills Totaling $420,364.20
Change orders 2021 38-39
Teen Dating Proclamation
Re-Sign Resolution No 02-2022
Annual report from Conservation District
Payroll change notices
David Willbrant made the motion to approve the consent agenda, Raleigh Ordoyne seconded the motion, all in favor, motion passed.

James Yungeberg, Environment Science director and Justin Hill, asked for executive session, David Willbrant made the motion to go into executive session, under Land Acquisition, to discussed real property purchase, for fifteen minutes.  Raleigh Ordoyne seconded the motion, all in favor, motion passed, after returning no action taken.

Scott Zabokrtsky spoke with Kickhaefer about the bridge on the Marshall and Washington Line, and replacement work will begin soon.

Gloria Moore, Tourism Director reported on events that are going on for the month of February, also told commissioners that the Transient Guest Tax board was looking for someone to serve. Cynthia Scheer agreed to serve on the board.

David Willbrant reported he attended the Heartland works meeting by zoom.

Justin Novak, Road & Bridge supervisor reported their Motor grader has some issues and would like to get it fix, he presented an estimate of $8426.00, commissioners agreed to the cost. Justin also presented quote for a 2011 Broom that he already looked at. The cost to purchase is $31,900.00, after discussion commissioners agreed to the purchase. Scott Zabokrtsky asked about scrap iron, David Willbrant asked about a County Township meeting, Justin will have more information later.

Tiffany Hayman, County Health Director reported the door to the building has been replaced, also the computer upgrades that were done in December, they finally have received the money. The state has also taken over COVID tracking so County Health will no longer do this. Commissioners asked about COVID cases within the county, Tiffany reported 46 active cases. 

Elizabeth Hiltgen joined the meeting and gave an update on the proposed timeline for Next-Era project, they will start working on survey for proposed haul route.



Raleigh Ordoyne made the motion to adjourn at 10:27 AM, David Willbrant 2nd the motion all in favor motion passed.

           The next regular meeting will be Monday, February 14, 2022.
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